Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Meeting Minutes
MES Media Center
May 20, 2021
The SBDM meeting began at 3:30 pm. Members present were Tim Mudd, Morgan Cross, Roger Henson, Amy Key, Ashley Atcher, and Melissa Nepi. 
Tim Mudd made a motion to add an addendum to the agenda for certified hire recommendation. Melissa Nepi made the motion to add this to the agenda; motion was seconded by Amy Key.  All were in consensus. 
Council reviewed the remaining agenda. Roger Henson made a motion to approve the agenda; motion was seconded by Morgan Cross.  All were in consensus.
Council reviewed the April meeting minutes. Amy Key made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Morgan Cross. All were in consensus. 
No public comment on this date. 
Tim Mudd shared the Principal’s Report with Council members including the following information: 
· Enrollment- MES currently has 495 students enrolled. 
Tim Mudd shared MES updates
· Teacher Appreciation Week was May 3rd-7th. Thanks to the PTO for all they did to appreciate our staff during this week. 
· KPREP testing took place May 11th-13th. Virtual students came in to test on Friday, May 14th. 
· Each grade level has participated in a field trip this month. Virtual students were invited to attend as well. 
· Field day for each grade level took place this week. Students enjoyed this event and it went very smoothly. Virtual students were also invited to attend. 
· A meet and greet with the new principal, Heather Goodman, was held after school yesterday.
· Spring Pictures arrived this week and went home with students. Year books have arrived and will be distributed soon. 
Tim Mudd shared Upcoming Events:
· Chrome book drop off for virtual students will take place tomorrow and Monday
· Panther Academy will bring kindergarten students over to tour our building on May 24th
· Awards day- each grade level/teacher determined their own awards day and how that would go. 5th grade awards will be held in the EPAC on May 26th and they will also have a Luau in the afternoon. 
· The last day of school for students will be May 27th and closing day for staff is May 28th.
· Summer school begins June 7th and ends June 25th. Summer feeding will begin on this date as well and run through July 30th. 
· 1st grade camp is scheduled for July 26th-29th from 8-11:30.
· Open House is scheduled for Aug. 5th from 6-7:30. 
Tim Mudd presented to council an update on Budget Reports. Attached are current budgets for Section 6, General Funds. Tim reported on district ESSR funds as well. 
Tim Mudd reported to the Council on SBDM elections. Teacher representatives  for 21-22 are Roger Henson, Morgan Cross, and Heather Paulsen. Parent representatives are Alex Vega and Rachel Stinnett. 
Tim Mudd reported to Council on summer school plans. Staffing is in place at this time. We have approximately 20 staff members that will be working. We have an average of 125 students attending.  Enrollment numbers for each week varies some. 
Tim Mudd gave an update on the Kids Read Now summer program. The district decided to do something different this year. Each student in the school will receive a bag with 2 free books based on their reading level and some other free items. Mrs. Baxter placed the orders for books and put bags together for each student.  They will go home before the end of school and parents can pick up bags for virtual students. 
Tim Mudd provided Council information regarding the district's decision about the supplemental year of school as well as the process for retention for 21-22. 
Tim Mudd provided to Council the 21-22 Master Schedule. Council discussed the schedule and Tim Mudd asked for input. Instructional assistant placement and station teaching was also discussed. 
Tim Mudd reported to Council that student lists/placements for 21-22 are done but we are still making some changes. Lists will not be posted to the front door until the 2nd week of July. 
Tim Mudd informed the Council that the district will be allowing schools to purchase school supplies for students for 21-22 from ESSR funds. Melissa has started the process of compiling the orders. 
Tim Mudd reported to Council on the Back 2 School Panther Party for 21-22. The event will not take place in the building. All schools will be going out in the community to various sites to reach families/students. Details are being finalized. 
Tim Mudd discussed with Council field trips for 21-22. The district will be granting each grade level an opportunity to take an educational field trip that will be paid from ESSR funds. He has surveyed each grade level to see what field trip they would like to go on. Tim Mudd recommended that ESSR funds be utilized for the next 3 years for field trips.  He also recommended to council to use activity fund picture proceeds for 21-22 to allot $10 per student to be used on a field trip that does not have to be educational in nature.  Amy Key made a motion to approve the recommendation; Ashley Atcher seconded the motion.  All were in consensus. 
Tim Mudd consulted with the Council on instructional assistant hires. He is going to hire the following classified staff:  Diane Bajarro, Amy Dunlapp, and Wes Priddy. Determination of their building placement will be determined at a later date.  Tim Mudd also consulted with council on a certified special education LBD position.  He recommended hiring Dominique Harding.  Dominique is a current PASS IA.  Council discussed hires.  Mr. Mudd will be sending these recommendations to Mrs. Bush.  
Next meeting date was scheduled for June 17th at 3:30pm in the MES Media Center.  Mr. Mudd suggested rescheduling this meeting due to an admin conference. The council agreed to meet on June 24th at 10:00am in the MES Media Center. 
Roger Henson made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Melissa Nepi seconded the motion and all were in agreement. The meeting adjourned at 4:26 pm. 
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